St. Luke Parish Life Meeting

The St. Luke Parish Life met on Sunday, January 19, 2014 in the church basement.  The meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM.  The meeting was opened with the Our Father.

The secretary minutes were read by Linda L.  Minutes were approved by Darlys Rausch and 2nd by Gail Baumler.

The Vice-president report was read by Linda J.  Get well cards were sent to Kathy Wickman, Agnes Schmitt, and Irene Franzen.  Thank yous were received from Art and Agnes Schmitt, Lucille Boyer, Fr. Nick, Fr. Salz, and Deacon Jim.

Treasurer report was reviewed.  About half of the Christmas ornaments have sold.  If you would like to purchase one, contact Deb Dietzenbach at 534-7775.
President Report:  Unit 8 will work the next funeral/event. Unit 1 will pray the rosary in February and Unit 2 will pray the rosary in March.
Old Business: Christmas care packages of a lap blanket, lotion, and chap stick were given to 18 parish members that are in care centers.  Gifts were also given to Fr. Nick, Fr. Salz, and Deacon Jim.  The church looked great this Christmas season thanks to Duane Boyer and anyone else that helped with the decorations. Also thanks for the poinsettia donations.
New Business:  Parish Life dues are due.  They are $5.00/ family, $3.00/single.  Please mark the envelope “Parish Life Dues”.  Mardi-Gras celebration was discussed for March 2nd and due to several other events going on we will have rolls and juice after mass in the gathering space with a free will donation.  The Mission on June 8 – 10 was discussed.  We also set a tentative date of Oct. 19th for our parish fall dinner.
The next meeting will be held on Sunday, March 16th at 9:30 AM  in the church basement. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Gail Baumler and 2nd by Darlys Rausch at 9:58.  We ended with the Hail Mary.  

Linda Luzum

Secretary
